Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the 

Village Hall on Thursday, 17th July 2008

Present
Tony Alcock in the Chair


John Griggs


Erica Forbes

Apologies for absence: Bob Scarfe, Peter Webb and Jackie Mortiboy

In attendance: Cllr Honey

There were no Declarations of Interest

Minutes of the Meeting on 19th June 2008 were approved as a true record.

Matters Arising from Previous Minutes

John Griggs reported that he had put up one of the dog fouling signs but was unsure as to where to place the other, it was suggested that the green would be an ideal place or maybe further into the village.  It was agreed that Lawncare should cut the hedge on Spelders Hill as soon as possible in August.  It was agreed that an email should be sent to Paul Jackson at Ashford Borough Council urging a conclusion to the uncertainty of the future of Wyecycle.  The Clerk had received a response from Highways, it read, “The Engineer went and looked at Bockham Lane on Friday and although he agrees that there are edge breaks in numerous locations along the lane, the carriageway itself is in a good condition.  The Inspector did look at the edges of the brook by Downsway and did not consider this to dangerous at the moment and therefore no action will be taken at present.” 
Financial Statement was approved.

Cheques were signed for Lawncare for £110 and Ashford Borough Council for the dog fouling signs for £35.25.
Any Other Business

An email had been received from Mr Jones about a tree that had fallen into his field damaging the fence and causing a danger.  The Clerk had sought out the deeds to the recreation ground and the stream appears to be the boundary, therefore it is thought that the tree is on land owned by Mr Jones.  

The cattery sign at the entrance to Nats Lane was discussed.  Mr Griggs is to visit the owner and ask if a smaller sign could be put in this location.

The next meeting was confirmed as Thursday, 18th September 2008, unless something arises necessitating a meeting is held in August.

There being no further business, the meeting was declared closed.
